Review of MSU Survey Report   10/9/17   9AM   Koffee Kup              

The purpose of this meeting was to report on actions taken since the 6/19/17 meeting & continue reviewing the recommendations of the MSU Survey.  
Attending; Bruce Haveman, & Norm Knorr from the FLA Board, Todd Blake – City Manager & Erick Elgin - MSU.
Lake Monitoring Program – Todd reported that the City staff has conducted the Secchi Disk test of water clarity & hopes to take one more sample.  Todd indicated the City will manage the program & we’re enrolled with the Cooperative Lake Monitoring Program for the complete series of tests that will begin in 2018.    
Low Oxygen Level – Norm has arranged a November 2nd presentation at the TWP hall at 7PM with Dave Ouwinga of Stoney Creek on developments & options to reduce the volume of sediment.  Hopefully the FLA Board along with members of the TWP Board & City Council will attend.  We briefly discussed making this a public session but need to resolve how to communicate the event. 
No Wake Zone – Bruce attended the City Council 10/3/17 to explain the reasons for establishing No Wake Zones & begin the process to obtain DNR documentation needed to establish No Wake Zones in 2018 that includes a Public Hearing & possible Local Ordinances.  Todd sent an email indicating that the City Council approved a Resolution supporting the MDNR request.  Norm talked to Jerry Dougan on the phone during the meeting who indicated the TWP is planning to discuss the process needed to obtain MDNR approval.  Following the meeting, Todd sent an email explaining that this is the first of several Public Hearings & meeting needed to obtain the MDNR approval.  Todd indicated the City’s position is for the DNR to take a complete look at everything brought forth in considering the lake’s quality & enjoyment of Fremont Lake in the future.
Lake Level – Norm contacted Dave Juanese following the meeting to determine the process with the Circuit Court to change the date of establishing the Summer Level.  Dave will get back to us shortly & no financial discussions were held with Dave.

Website to communicate progress – Bruce indicated that we should develop a data table to reflect the accomplishments, progress & management practices being evaluated & implemented.        
Future Topics – At the last meeting, Erick Elgin of MSU indicated he will try to obtain some data &/or information to assist us with Long Term Planning.  These could include Study of Nutrient Budget & Impervious Surface Information.  Todd indicated he’s contacting other lake organizations who are also addressing sediment issues & low oxygen levels similar to Fremont Lake.  Eric & Todd discussed developing a Shoreline Restoration Project at the City Park.  Eric indicated that he would like to obtain a water quality when the lake is frozen over.  Watching the progress of the Meijer management of water run-off.  
Next Meeting – No specific date set.    

Norm Knorr 10/10/17 
